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Great Denham Primary School 
Inspiring excellence; everyone, everyday 

EXCELLENCE . . . . RESPECT . . . . COURAGE . . . . DETERMINATION . . . . FRIENDSHIP . . . . EQUALITY 

Newsletter 5 – Spring Term 7th February 2020 

 A message from the head.......  

It has been a busy week with lots of interesting things going on! We are 
looking forward to seeing parents next week at Parents’ Evening, if you 
haven't booked your appointment yet please do so via the new booking 
system. Please can I remind you that children in Year 5 and 6 must 
attend with their parent.  
 
Next week we break up for half term on Friday afternoon and After 
School Clubs will run as normal.  
 
Hope you have a lovely weekend. 
Denise Burgess  

Follow the school on Twitter  @GreatDenhamPS 

Please do not stop on the yellow lines outside the front of the school, we have noticed a 
few parents have been doing this lately.  The traffic enforcement officers do patrol 
regularly and will issue fines on the spot if you are caught doing so.  If we spot cars 
doing this regularly, we will take down registration numbers and report the cars to the 
enforcement team.  

You may have seen comments from local residents on the community Facebook page 
regarding the issues surrounding parking and congestion around the school including 
dangerous and inconsiderate parking. As I have said on many occasions previously, 
the school is working with the council and the parish council to come up with a solution. 
Until this point I have not given details on what this may look like as I did not want to 
promise something that perhaps may not happen. However, as there have now been 
comments on the Facebook page and speculation, I thought it best to clarify the 
situation.  
There are plans to have railings installed along Kingswood Way which will mean 
parents will be able to safely use the new pathway from the park and ride to the 
pedestrian crossing and across to the Kingswood gate. The railings will mean that 
children can wait outside the gate safely for it to open. As well as this, it is hoped that 
the railings will prevent parents parking in Muirfield and allowing their children to run 
across the road to the gate, as the quickest route to the gate will be via the park and 
ride and new pathway. We are awaiting confirmation from the council as to a date the 
railings will be installed and then once this is done we can reopen the gate.  

*********************************************************************** 

Is your child at the early 

stages of learning to read? 
Here is a link to an online course which will help 
parents and children with learning to read at home. 

https://www.udemy.com/course/help-your-child-to-read-and-write/ 
_________________________________________________________ 

This week’s letters home – 
look for them in your child’s 

bag or via ParentMail 

REC - Kempston library visit 

(selected children) 

REC - Languages Pilot Scheme 

REC - Writing Workshop 

REC - Marvellous Middle 

Y5 - Girls Netball Trials 

Pre-School - Term overview 

Head Boys/Girls & Prefects - 

Help at Parents’ Evening 

Break the rules day 

Invoices for:  

 After School Club 

 Breakfast Club 

 Friday Afternoon Club 

 

The school office is not manned 
between 1.00-1.30pm on Monday 
to Thursday. If you child has an 
appointment and needs to be 
collected from school at lunchtime 
they will need to be collected 
before 1.00pm or after 1.30pm. 
 

Tuesday 11th February.  
The coach will be leaving school at 
9:00am so please ensure that your 
child arrives promptly for 8:30am 
through the school gates as usual.  

The coach is due to return to 
school at approximately 4:00pm 
(dependent on traffic) 

https://www.udemy.com/course/help-your-child-to-read-and-write/
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Year 1 & 2 Update
Year 1 

On Monday we came into our classroom 
and the eggs had cracked.  Our dinosaurs 
were on the loose! Throughout the week 
our cheeky dinosaurs have caused all sorts 
of mischief. They even went into Mrs 
Burgess’ office and had a party!  
 

 

 
We have written dinosaur diaries to record what they have been up to around 
the school. As well as this, we have designed and created our very own 
dinosaur puppets using our sewing skills. 

Year 2 

The children in year 2 have been having a brilliant time learning about birds in 
their ‘Up, Up and Away ‘project.  We were so lucky to have Mick and his wife 
come in from the Raptor foundation with 7 of their amazing owls. The owls 
were from Asia, Canada and England. This really captured the children’s 
inquisitive side and they took on board so much new knowledge about owls.  

The children were lucky enough to stroke 
some of the owls. Nookie Bear was a 
huge owl that they have been looking 
after for 22 years; he was so gentle with 
the children. If you have a chance to, be 
sure to check out the raptor Foundation 
website and look at the incredible work 
they do for rare, injured and abandoned 
birds.   

https://raptorfoundation.org.uk 
This week the children have been creating some incredible art based on Nicole 
Zeug’s animal eyes artwork. They have been exploring charcoal and mixing it 
with oil pastels.  We have also had fun flying kites in preparation for building 
our own kites ready for our fabulous finish!  

_________________________________________________________ 

DIARY DATES 
 Tue 11th Feb – Safer Internet 

Day 

 Tue 11th Feb – Year 5 – 
Marvellous Middle – National 
Space Centre Trip 

 Tue 11th Feb – 3:30-5:30pm 
– Aquila Parents Evening 

 Wed 12th Feb – 4:00-7:00pm 
– Pre-School-Year 6 - 
Parents Evening 

 Thu 13th Feb – 3:30-5:30pm 
– Pre-School-Year 6 - 
Parents Evening (not Aquila) 

Year 5 & 6 Pupils to 
accompany their parents/ 
carers to parents’ evening 

meeting 

 Fri 14th Feb – Break the rules 
day 

 Fri 14th Feb – Midday – 
Closing date for Nursery class 
applications for September 
2020  

 Fri 14th Feb – Tuck Shop  

HALF TERM 

17th - 21st February 

 Mon 24th Feb – Children 
return to school 

 Mon 24th Feb – Y2 
Marvellous Middle – Visitor 

 Tue 25th Feb – Pancake Day 
Races 

 Tue 25th Feb – Rec – 
Marvellous Middle – 
Adventure Day 

 Wed 26th Feb – Y3/4 – Trip to 
Sherwood Forest 

 Thu 27th Feb – 3:15 - 
4:15pm – Y5 Netball Trials  

 Thu 27th Feb – Shout out to 
SEND Conference 

 Fri 28th Feb – 9.00-9.45am – 
Rec – Writing Workshop 

 

 

 

 

https://raptorfoundation.org.uk/
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Sports Update 
Year 6 Netball team - Trip to watch Pre-season friendly Mavericks v Wasps -
Wow - what an experience that we will never forget! We wanted to see a real 
netball match, so we decided to go and watch one. We had front row seats at 
this match so we didn't miss a thing. The girls watched in awe at the speed 
and skill shown by the players, three have been named in the England squad, 
and it was certainly a match full of excitement. The final score saw the 
Mavericks win 59-47, much to the delight of our girls! 

After the match we were fortunate enough to meet some of the players and 
especially thrilled to meet Fisher (GS/GA) who didn't miss a shot the 
entire game!  

Once again the girls were an absolute credit to the school and it was lovely to 
see their love for netball grow and for them to be so inspired! Special thank 
you to Mrs Boyce for driving the mini bus! 

Year 5&6 Boys basketball FINALS - Yesterday the boys played in their last 
basketball fixtures, which saw them compete for one of the top 4 places in 
the league. The boys played Scott Primary in the semi-finals, which turned out 
to be a very close match. They worked hard to regain possession when they 
lost the ball and showed determination to score after going 2-0 down. A 
penalty was awarded and we scored 1 point from it, but unfortunately it 
wasn't enough to win us the game. We lost 2-1. This meant we then faced 
Brickhill Primary for the chance to take third place.  

The play-off match was extremely fast paced, both teams wanted to finish 
third and were willing to play hard to win. We had a lot of 
possession throughout the game, but we just couldn't seem to score. Brickhill 
won 4-0, which meant we came 4th out of 8 teams.  

We could not be prouder of the team who have showed so much 
improvement and potential week after week- Congratulations you are all 
stars! 

It has also been so amazing to have so many parents/ carers and family come 
along and support us each week. A special thanks to Coach Waj (Husanin's 
brother who has coached the team) THANK YOU! 

Team: Daniel P, Hasnain, Husnain, Haydar, Kevin, Ben, William & Daniel T, 
well done, we couldn't be prouder of you! 

Year 5&6 Mixed Badminton Tournament - Thank you to the children who 
volunteered themselves to play in this event. Whilst many of them had not 
played badminton before, they showed that with super determination and a 
great attitude to new experiences, you can achieve! The children competed in 
singles matches, in teams. There were mixed results from all, which included 
defeats, draws and impressive wins!  

Overall both teams came 4th out of 6 teams in their group fixtures. A great 
achievement! 

Well done to our Year 5 players: Wanny, Isobel A, Micah and our Year 6 
players; Husnain, Haydar, Zofia, Zuzanna and Kevin. 

Year 5&6 Sports leader awards - Congratulations to our sports leaders who 
have been, and continue to be, excellent role models for the children at Great 
Denham Primary. Week after week they continue to lead lunchtime clubs, run 
intra-school competitions and some leaders have even been busy giving up 
their own free time, to assist during extra-curricular clubs. 

Well done to these children for earning their bronze and/or silver awards: 

BREAK THE RULES DAY 
The Friends of Great Denham are 
holding a 'Break the rules day' on 
Friday 14th February. It would be 
lovely if the children would like to 
take part and break at least one 
school rule for the day! More details 
have been sent home this week. 

***************************** 

 
LEARN MAKATON 

This week  

        
Brother       Sister   

 
 
 

Our attendance winner this 
week is Pegasus with 
100%. 

Our Family Points winner 
this week is Aqua with 245 
points. 

0

1000

2000

3000

Points

Family Points

Ignis Terra Ventus Aqua



www.greatdenhamprimary.org.uk follow us on twitter  @GreatDenhamPS 
 

Bronze: 
Aqua leaders: Hasnain, Erin, Hannah, Flynn, Daniel B, Katherine and Ayan. 
Ignis leaders: Husnain, Grace, Finton, Amy VF and Micah.  
Terra leaders: Aleena, Sophia, Lily, Ismail, Leila and Caleb.  
Ventus leaders: Jai, Niamh, wanny, Daniel T and Kevin. 

Silver: 
Aqua leader: Zofia 
Terra leader: Zuzanna 
Ventus leader: Daniel P 

Next week’s fixtures 

Wed 12th Feb - Year 6 Girls County Cross Country race - Good luck Zofia and 
Zuzanna! 

 

 
 
 
 

Stars of the 
week 
 
Little Stars:    
Scarlett & Leo. 
 
Stars of the Week: 
Cassiopeia – Kaliese, Orion – Edie, 
Tucana – Maya, Aquila – Ayaan, 
Cygnus – Aryan, Pavo – Niamh, 
Volans – Isaac, Delphinus – Annie, 
Pegasus – Mije,  
Andromeda – Anayah,  
Auriga – Amelia, Perseus – Rylee, 
Eridanus – Marco, Vela – Luka,  
Lyra – Olly, Lacerta – Maryam, 
Circinus – Kevin. 
 
Values: 
Cassiopeia – Divya,  
Orion – Summer, Tucana – Hugo, 
Aquila – Milo, Cygnus – Marwa, 
Pavo – Maryam, Volans – Anais, 
Delphinus – Raqayyah,  
Pegasus – Zachary,  
Andromeda – Leo, Auriga – Yusuf, 
Perseus – Anaya-Rose,  
Eridanus – Veronika, Vela – Amelie, 
Lyra – Nora, Lacerta – Maciej, 
Circinus – Niamh. 
 
Sports Stars of the Week: 
Year 1 – William,  
Year 2 – Samantha,  
Year 3 – Tommy,  
Year 4 – Musa,  
Year 5 – Micah,  
Year 6 – Husnain. 
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   Keeping Safe – Top tips for parents! 
Further information regarding this app and the risks it poses to children.  A reminder that children should not 

have this installed on their school iPad. 
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LOCAL EVENTS & ADVERTS 
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